Saddle Rock Ranches HOA
Tuesday, January 13, 2015

Call to Order/Attendance:
Wayne King called the meeting to order.  President Lonny Phelps joined late and Treasurer Deanne Bihler were unable to attend.  Summary of minutes from 11/11/14 meeting were read and King reminded attendees that full copies of the minutes are available on the SRR Website.
Treasurer’s Report:  
King gave treasurers report on behalf of Bihler, indicating the balance was $9,653 after paying approximately$500 in fencing expenses and $2,100  for the holiday party.
ACC Update: (no representative in attendance)
Neighborhood Watch Update:  
(No representative in attendance, tabled discussion on moving signs to next meeting since Phelps had taken task of getting quote for new post in prior meeting.)
By-Law Committee Update:
 (King indicated no progress to date.  Committee still intends to research and consider next steps, but no pressing needs)
CenCON update: 
King highlighted relevant topic continues to be progress on Arapahoe Road widening.
Old Business:
· Holiday party 
Recognition that the event was a success and thanks to all that participated.  Special thanks to Beth Giles and Kelly Akulschin for organizing!
· Holiday lights 
Special thanks to Bill and Lucinda (Hundley) Bentley, Kevin Keator and Jennifer Sales for storing and putting up lights at the entrances and coordinating with Jack’s for the same.
· Centennial Public Works Requests :
· Update on Request #135217 regarding large cracks in Asphalt was given.  King indicated that follow up had been placed, but that despite this request being placed on the “summer crack fill program” nothing has occurred to date.  King to continue following up and press City to fill prior to winter/spring freeze/thaw cycle.
· Request #136051 – request for sidewalk on East side of S. Liverpool between E. Euclid and E. Arapahoe roads.  Safety issue for pedestrians including HS students walking to/from Grandview.  Request was made in 2013, and again in 2014.  Centennial is considering, but did not have budget for Capital Improvements related to Sidewalks in 2013.  2014 TBD.  Phone calls and letters of support from residents to Centennial Public Works (303.325.8000) encouraged.  
New Business:
· Spring cleanup:
· A discussion ensued about possibly putting in a path from the park to the intersection of Arapahoe and Liverpool during the spring cleanup, given the challenges in getting a sidewalk installed as discussed elsewhere.  King indicated he would call SEMSWA to discuss the possibility as it would be crossing there flood drainage plane.
· Potential new residents:
· A guest introduced himself as being interested in buying in the neighborhood and was observing our meetings.  After welcoming comments he was given a brief overview of the interaction between the EAMD, HoA and the relevant subcommittees, most notable ACC.  Note that several Board and ACC members continue to field questions from potential residents and realtors regarding our governance, covenants and in some cases possibility of agricultural use (chickens).  

Next HOA Meeting, Tuesday, March 10th, 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200
· Additional meetings  - 5/12 of 2015
Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Wayne King
Secretary, Saddle Rock Ranches Homeowners Association


